CARSON VALLEY CHUKAR CLUB

"A non-profit wildlife organization dedicated to improving chukar habitat in northwestern Nevada."

P.O. Box 1122 • Gardnerville, Nevada 89410

August 1, 2011

Nevada Department of Wildlife ATTN: Ken Mayer, Director 1100 Valley Road Reno NV, 89512

Re: Carson Valley Chukar Club Donations

Dear Ken,

On May 23, 2011, the Carson Valley Chukar Club Board of Directors met with several members from the Nevada Department of Wildlife to discuss various funding options for several projects that they thought were critical to the improvement of Nevada wildlife. The board approved the following:

Buckskin PJ Removal	\$5,000
China Camp PJ Removal	\$5,000
Indian Valley PJ Removal	\$5,000
Spring Meadows PJ Removal	\$5,000
Desatoya PJ Removal	\$5,000
MVWMA	\$ 750 for purchase of pheasants
MVWMA	\$2,350 upland food plots
Upland Game Trap, Transplant & Monitor	\$5,000
Handheld Receivers	\$1,400
10 VHF Transmitters	\$2,000
Total	\$36,500

Please let me know how you would like this money distributed. I can be reached at 775-690-3853 or by email at todd@warrenreed.com.

On behalf of the board of directors, we really appreciate your staff taking time out of their evening to come down and meet with us. It looks like you have some great projects lined up this year and we're excited to be able to help in the funding.

Sincerely

Todd Wilcks, Treasurer



STATE OF NEVADA

DEPARTMENT OF WILDLIFE

1100 Valley Road

Reno, Nevada 89512
(775) 688-1500 • Fax (775) 688-1595

KENNETH E. MAYER
Acting Director

RICHARD L. HASKINS, II

Deputy Director

PATRICK O. CATES

Deputy Director

August 29, 2011

Mr. Todd Wilcks, Treasurer Carson Valley Chukar Club P.O. Box 1122 Gardnerville, NV 89410

Dear Mr. Wilcks:

We want to thank the Carson Valley Chukar Club for their generous contributions to Nevada's wildlife resources by supporting the 10 projects you listed in your letter. The total of \$36,500 will facilitate the Department's habitat enhancement and upland game resource management programs significantly during the upcoming year and should provide benefits for wildlife for many years into the future. It is because of dedicated sportsmen like yourselves that we are able to accomplish so much for Nevada's wildlife resources!

If you could write a check to the Nevada Department of Wildlife for that amount, we can deposit it into our newly established Wildlife Trust Account where it will be earmarked for the specific projects delineated in your letter of August 1, 2011. The money cannot be transferred or used for any other purpose and an accounting of expenditures will be prepared annually to maintain transparency, so you will be able to see exactly where your donations were spent. Furthermore, this account cannot be used for overhead or other cost and your donations will only be used for those on-the-ground projects you delineated.

Thank you again! If you have any questions, please let us know.

Sincerely,

Kenneth E. Mayer

Director



STATE OF NEVADA

DEPARTMENT OF WILDLIFE

1100 Valley Road
Reno, Nevada 89512
(775) 688-1500 • Fax (775) 688-1595

KENNETH E. MAYER
Director

RICHARD L. HASKINS, II

Deputy Director

PATRICK O. CATES

Deputy Director

July 12, 2011

Carson Valley Chukar Club P.O. Box 1122 Gardnerville, NV 89410 ATTN: Steve Nalder

Dear Steve:

On behalf of the Nevada Department of Wildlife, I want to thank the Carson Valley Chukar Club for inviting some of our staff to attend one of your meetings to discuss the various upland bird related projects that our folks are planning to do during the next fiscal year. As always, it was great to visit with all of you and I believe we brought enough staff to adequately describe our plans and to answer questions concerning the upcoming projects as well as other NDOW related activities.

Furthermore, we greatly appreciate your generosity in agreeing to provide funding for eight of our projects. As I stated at the meeting that night, without the generosity of sportsmen's organizations like the CVCC, wildlife management in this country would not be able to keep pace with the challenges that we are faced with and our precious heritage would soon be lost. I hope that each and every member of your club, as well as all those who support your club, can feel a tremendous sense of pride in playing the role they do in today's wildlife management programs.

Thanks again for your generosity and we look forward to accomplishing great things with the funding you have provided.

Sincerely,

Elmer Bull

Habitat Division Chief

Nevada Department of Wildlife